
 

 

WQ.245/2021 

 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES   

BY SENATOR S.W. PALLETT 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 17th MAY 2021 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 24th MAY 2021 

 

 

Question 

 

Will the Minister provide an update on the development of new mental health facilities at Clinique Pinel, 

advising whether any element of this development has been delayed, and further provide the expected date 

for completion of the work? 

 

 

Answer 

 

Work at Clinique Pinel to provide an adult (18+) acute assessment facility and at Rosewood House to 

provide a dementia assessment unit is progressing with the contracted completion date of 7th March 2022. 

This project includes the building of a Place of Safety facility on-site. 

 

The contractor has recently issued an updated target completion date of 20 April 2022, which is 6 weeks 

beyond the contract completion date. With over half the project duration remaining, Jersey Property 

Holdings is pushing for the contractor to recover the delay and complete as planned.  

 

Workforce planning and development of operating procedures for the facility are scheduled for delivery 

within the HCS Mental Health service 2021 objectives and include the additional provision of the Place of 

Safety facility (not currently provided by the MH service). This will include the staffing configuration, 

training needs analysis and safe systems of work required for the new facility. 
 

 

 

 


